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Message from the Mayor

Stay Connected with Us!
Our new website launches in March!
www.lowellnc.com
www.facebook.com/lowellnorthcarolina

We are happy to announce that Lowell is the
new home to Sonic Automotive's new call
center. 500 new jobs with an average wage of
$53,000 and $11.2 million in additional
investment on site. Pictured above  is Lowell's
Mayor Railey and City Council along with Sonic
Automotive CEO David Bruton Smith and
Deputy Secretary Liz Crabill of the NC Dept of
Commerce.

Welcome Sonic
Automotive

Freedom Festival
is Back!

Children's rides, thrill rides, games, food, live
entertainment, vendors, and more!

 
Harold Rankin Park

Friday, May 24th 6pm-10pm
Saturday, May 25th 1pm-10pm

 
Please check our website or our event page
on facebook for more details on the event!

Great things are happening in Lowell. The announcement of Sonic Automotive locating their
call center here was great news. Their investment in Lowell and 500 jobs was the largest white
collar job announcement in the history of Gaston County. If you are interested in applying for
one of those jobs, please go to jobs.sonicautomotive.com.
 
We were happy to learn that we were successful in our Community Development Block Grant
Application. The City was awarded $750,000 to provide assistance for housing repairs for low
income residents in a specific target area.  A portion of the grant money will be used for repairs to the
community center. Once the city receives the grant guidelines from the State (probably this spring) we will
begin to inform you of how to apply for the grant funds. We also applied for a grant to help pay for sewer line
replacement and are awaiting the grant award announcements.
 
Be on the lookout for our new city website that will be launched March 1st. This site will be much more user
friendly and will provide you with a one stop shop for all things Lowell. Communication with you, the citizen,
will be greatly improved as you will be able to sign up for text or email alerts for the specific information that
interests you.

                                www.lowellnc.com



We are happy to announce that Lowell was
awarded a $750,000 Community Development
Block Grant from the NC Department of
Commerce. The grant will provide assistant to
eligible homeowners to make needed housing
repairs. $150,000 will go toward repairs to the
Lowell Community Center. More information will
follow about how to apply for these grant funds.

GOOD NEWS!

We would like to welcome Scott Attaway to the
City of Lowell who was recently hired as the new
Development Services Administrator. Scott is a
graduate of Appalachian State University. We

are excited to have his experience and
knowledge in Lowell.  For Questions about

Planning, Zoning and Code Enforcement contact
Scott at sattaway@lowellnc.com 

February 1 - March 1 - Youth Baseball Sign-Ups:
$50/Lowell Residents - $65/Non-Lowell Residents

Registration includes child's uniform. Full payment and
registration form required at time of registration submission. 

For questions, please contact the Parks and Recreation
Department at 704.824.0099 or email Cristy Cummings at

ccummings@lowellnc.com
 

Registrations will be accepted on a first come, first serve basis.
Teams may fill up before the deadline. 

The Lowell Police Department recently added some
new vehicles to the fleet. An all-wheel drive Dodge
Durango SUV, and two Dodge All-Wheel Drive
Chargers. With all three of these vehicles being All-
Wheel Drive, this will enable us to have more cars on
the roads during adverse weather. We would also like to
welcome aboard three new officers who filled existing
vacant positions. Our new officers are; Jonathan
Fulbright, Wayne Hollar and Sable Cranford. Ms.
Cranford will be the first full-time female officer for the
City of Lowell. We are excited to have these officers join
the team.

WELCOME
POLICE DEPT.

FREE
Community Workshop

Cooking with Fresh Herbs
& Spices

Thursday, June 27, 2019 -10am
Community Center

Limited availability.  Reservations
required (704) 824-0099

Instruction by NC Cooperative
Extension



CITY OF LOWELL RECYCLING CENTER
OPENS MARCH 12, 2019

Location: Harold Rankin Park
Hours: Tuesdays & Thursdays 12pm-6pm; Saturdays 10am-6pm

This site will be for Lowell residents only and monitored by an attendant to assist
with placing your recyclables in the containers.



June  2019March  2019 April 2019
4    Planning Board, 6pm, City Hall
 
6     Recreation Committee, 6:30pm,
        Community Center 
 
11  Council Meeting, 7pm, City Hall
 
24   Community Improvement            
         Advisory Committee, 6pm,           
         Community Center
 
27   Community Workshop -
         Cooking with Fresh Herbs &
         Spices, 10am, Community
         Center (Reservation required)
 
30   Registration begins for Fall     
         Youth Sports, City Hall and      
          www.lowellnc.com
 
 

1   Last Day of Spring Youth Sports
      Registration, City Hall and
      www.lowellnc.com
 
5    Planning Board, 6pm, City Hall
 
7    Recreation Committee, 6:30pm,
       Community Center 
 
12  Council Meeting, 7pm, City Hall
 
25  Community Improvement            
        Advisory Committee, 6pm,          
        Community Center
 
28  Pedestrian Plan Public Input
        Meeting, 6-8pm, City Hall
 
 

2   Planning Board, 6pm, City Hall
 
4   Recreation Committee,
      6:30pm, Community Center 
 
9   Council Meeting, 7pm, City Hall
 
12  Flashlight Easter Egg Hunts,     
        6:15pm-8:00pm, Harold           
        Rankin Park
 
19  Good Friday, City Offices      
        Closed
 
22  Community Improvement          
        Advisory Committee, 6pm,        
        Community Center
 
27  Arbor Day Celebration, 10am,
        Harold Rankin Park
 

CONTACT
INFORMATION

Mayor
Mayor Pro-Tem                       
City Council                               
                                                       
                                                                   
              
                                               
City Manager                         
City Clerk                                          
Planning & Zoning                      
Police Chief                                          
Fire Chief                                              
Public Works                           
Parks & Recreation             
 
After Hours Non-Emergency            
After Hours Public Works
Emergencies                                        
 
 
City Website
Fire Department Website         

DATES TO REMEMBER

The City of Lowell newsletter is published to inform
residents of Lowell about their city and related
activities. Questions and comments should be
directed to the City Clerk's office, 101 West First
Street, Lowell, NC 28098. _________________
City of Lowell
101 West First Street
Lowell, NC 28098

Std. Mail
Non-profit
Permit #1
Lowell 28098

POSTAL CUSTOMER

May 2019
2     Recreation Committee, 6:30pm,
         Community Center
 
7     Planning Board, 6pm, City Hall
 
14  Council Meeting, 7pm, City Hall
 
24  Freedom Festival, 6-10pm,
        Harold Rankin Park
 
25  Freedom  Festival, 1-10pm,
        Harold Rankin Park
 
27  Memorial Day, City Offices
        Closed
 

704.860.7162
704.824.1249
704.674.1452
704.616.0265
704.813.1586
704.824.2816
 
704.824.3518
704.824.3518
704.824.3518
704.824.8540
704.824.3357
704.824.1072
704.824.0099
 
704.866.3300
704.506.3145
704.506.3146

Sandy Railey
Thomas Gillespie
Phil Bonham
DeWayne Chitwood
Ken Ervin
Candy Funderburk
 
Kevin Krouse
Beverly Harris
Scott Attaway
Scott Bates
Kenneth Barr
Thomas Shrewbury
Cristy Cummings
 
 
 
 
 
 
www.lowellnc.com
www.lowellfd.com

Please join us at City Hall on March 28 from 6:00-8:00 pm to provide your input to
the City’s Pedestrian Plan. The Plan will address citywide pedestrian needs like gaps
in the sidewalk, safer ways to cross the street, and better ramps at street corners.
The Pedestrian Plan outlines issues and proposes solutions to problems for
pedestrians with the ultimate goal being safe, easy, and convenient pedestrian
travel. In addition, the Plan will promote a pedestrian friendly environment where
public spaces, including streets and off-street paths, offer a high level of comfort,
convenience, efficiency, and safety within the city.


